

## March 22, 2021 School Newsletter

- Registration packets for next school year are in the Monday envelope. PLEASE READ THE ENTIRE PACKET. Registration must be completed by April 9<sup>th</sup>. After that date, we are opening registration to the public. Please note that you will find your supply list and academic calendar for next year in the Family Portal.
- <u>Tuition Assistance</u>- Deadline for tuition assistance is **April 15**<sup>th</sup>. In order to receive Diocesan money, applications **MUST** be submitted by this date. When applications are received, the school will call to make a required appointment with Mrs. Sherrick. Please use the following website or link that is provided in the **family portal** <a href="https://online.factsmgt.com/aid">https://online.factsmgt.com/aid</a>
- <u>Immunizations</u> needed for the 2021-2022 school year for 7<sup>th</sup> graders. All sixth graders going into the 7<sup>th</sup> grade must have the TDAP booster shot and a second Varicella (chicken pox). Students will not be allowed to attend school unless we have proof of these shots. As of July 1, 2019, California Health Laws require that students entering the 7th grade must now have another dose of Varicella and a Tetanus, Diphtheria, Pertussis (Tdap) booster, given after age 7, prior to entering the 7th grade. This school immunization law affects all students in public and private schools.
- Reminder: Please do not park in front of the planter area near the Parish Center/church office. If you have to back up, you are in the wrong parking spot. Students are walking in from the parking lot, and it is a safety concern. Also, the only drop off/pick up of students is in front of the elementary campus. If you park in the middle school lot, you must pull into a parking spot to drop your child off. Thank you for keeping our students safe!
- Please join us this Friday at Cocina Caliente for **the last Fish Fry** of the Lenten season. Cocina Caliente is located at 901 S. China Lake Blvd. The phone number is 760-375-3999. Phone orders and walk-ins for takeout only. There is no indoor dining. The Fish Fry is all day. **Fish Fry prices** are: \$9.50 for the 2-piece dinner and \$10.50 for the 3-piece dinner. The dinners include coleslaw, fries, lemon, and tartar sauce. Ketchup and malt vinegar are available. Please do not use SCRIP cards for the Fish Fry because Cocina Caliente is giving us 20% of the proceeds already.
- Do you need **parent participation hours? May 15<sup>th</sup> is the <u>new</u> deadline for logging all of your hours for this year. We will have some opportunities coming up. Watch your emails and school newsletters. Please check with your child's teacher(s) about helping with yearbook pages for each grade level. The deadline for teachers to complete their yearbook pages is quickly approaching.** 
  - April 10: We need 10 people total to help with planting trees. No students are allowed. Please call the office to put your name on the list.
  - April 17: Campus clean-up day. Times to be announced as we get closer. No need to sign-up, just come ready to work! If we are short on parent help or too many items to complete on that day, we will schedule a second campus clean-up day for April 24.
  - St. Ann School is looking to create a recipe book as a fundraiser. This was discussed and voted on at last week's PTG Meeting. If you are interested in helping with this fundraiser, please contact Mo Morales, PTG President, at (480) 600-4222 or email him at PTG@parishofsaintann.org
  - Fundraiser We have uniform masks (plaid or gray) in the school office for \$5.00.
- The deadline for reaching your scrip obligation of 400% is March 31<sup>st</sup>.

## **Upcoming Events:**

Fri. Mar. 26	.Last Fish Fry at Cocina Caliente – All day
Sun.Mar.28	Palm Sunday
Wed. Mar.31	Scrip Obligation Deadline
Thu. Apr.1	Holy Thursday
Fri. Apr. 2	. Good Friday/ Minimum Day 11:30 AM dismissal/ Last Day of the 3 <sup>rd</sup> Quarter
Sun. Ápr.4	. Happy Easter!
Mon. Âpr.5 thru Fri. Ap	r 9 Easter Recess No School

Have a blessed week!